Pre-Bid Meeting for Hiring of 21 number of Technical Manpower for the North Zone

The Pre-Bid meeting was convened on dtd. 27.11.2024 (11:00 AM) in the O/o Addl. DG-
Telecom LSA Punjab to discuss the requirements and address any queries raised by
prospective bidders regarding the hiring of technical manpower for the North Zone, as outlined
in the bid no. GEM/2024/B/5603707 dtd 20-11-2024 posted on the GeM portal.

Queries raised by the representatives of the two bidders and the responses provided to these
queries are as follows:

Query No.1: Clause 4.0 - More clarity was requested regarding the scope of work.
Reply: The Charter of Duties of DoT field units was shared with the bidders for reference.
https://dot.gov.in/sites/default/files/CharterOfDuties%200f%20Field%200ffices.pdf

Query No.2: Clause 5.3 — Is work experience required for Technical Manpower to be supplied
minimum of 2 years?

Reply: Yes, as stated in Bid and RFP “at least two years of experience of working in Central
| State Govt Organizations / PSUs / Autonomous Bodies / Nationalized Banks preferably in
the field of Telecommunications / Information Technology / Coordination with State / UT
Govt.” is required.

Query No.3: Clarification on Clause 5.6 Pt.3 — Request to lower the past three years’
experience of supplying manpower during the last three financial years (specifically Pt. b)
and Pt. c).

Reply: It was informed that in order to select good quality established bidders capable of
supplying good experienced Technical Manpower as per the tender terms and conditions,
the last three years’ experience clause has been incorporated accordingly. Hence, there is
no change in the terms and conditions.

Query No.4: Clarification on the Fixed Remuneration calculation as mentioned in Clause 8.4.
Reply: As the total remuneration (all inclusive) per Technical Manpower per month can’t
exceed Rs 65,000/-, it was clarified that the bidders can quote the “Service Charges” between
3.85% and 7.00% (both values inclusive) only with all other parameters being fixed, the
bidders were advised to submit their bids accordingly.

The meeting concluded with the understanding that all queries raised by the bidders were
satisfactorily addressed. The bidders were advised to submit their bids in accordance with
the guidelines provided.



